
Minutes 

Budget and Personnel Committee Meeting 
 

December 8, 2020 
 

1. Call to Order: 
 

The December 8, 2020 Budget and Personnel Committee meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m. 

by Vice President Shriner.  In attendance via Zoom teleconference were: 
 

• Committee members: Vice President Shriner and Director Cortez 

• Staff: Keith Van Der Maaten, Derek Cray, and Paula Riso 

• Public members: none 
 

2. Public Comments on Any Item Not on the Agenda: 
 

There was no public comment. 
  

3. Approve the Draft Minutes of the November 10, 2020 Meeting: 
 

Director Cortez made a motion to approve the minutes of November 10, 2020. Vice President 

Shriner seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved by a vote of 2-Ayes (Cortez, Shriner), 

0-Noes, and 0-Absent. 
 

4. Discuss Succession Planning: 
 

Mr. Van Der Maaten stated that last meeting they discussed the Finance department succession 

planning, and this meeting they would discuss proposed changes to the Operations and 

Maintenance Department.  Mr. Cray explained the changes he is proposing to the department is to 

reorganize and target succession planning. Those changes include modifying the 

Electrical/Mechanical Engineer Supervisor to Electrical/Mechanical Technician and that position 

to report to the Operations and Maintenance Supervisor.  Mr. Cray also proposed to revise the job 

description and title of System Operator III to Lead Operator with an extended time for filling the 

certification requirement.  Mr. Cray proposed making the position title changes and adding an 

additional Lead Operator position now, then in FY 2021, adding a System Operator I position.   
  
5. Identify Budget and Personnel Agenda Items for the Next Committee Meeting:  
 

The same items would be discussed in January.  Director Cortez asked to get an update on the new 

positions in the Engineering Department.  Mr. Van Der Maaten stated that he would have the 

District Engineer give a report on what they are working on, their workload, and an assessment on 

the entire Engineering Department. Mr. Van Der Maaten said that there would also be an update 

on the Human Resources and Finance Departments.  Vice President Shriner asked to discuss Board 

training requests for the new fiscal year. 
 

6. Committee Member Comments: 
 

Director Cortez commented that he has enjoyed his time with Mr. Van Der Maaten and he’s going 

to keep asking as many questions as he can before Mr. Van Der Maaten leaves.  Vice President 

Shriner welcomed Mr. Cray as Interim General Manager. 
 

7. Adjournment: 
 

Meeting adjourned at 10:37 a.m. 


